### REPORT 1995 DECEMBER 04

#### CITY OF BURNABY

# EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL (GRANTS)

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS:

## REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL

The Executive Committee of Council submits the following majority recommendation for Council's approval:

#56/95

Burnaby Christmas Bureau

#### **RECOMMENDATION:**

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$1,000 be awarded to the Burnaby Christmas Bureau.

#### REPORT

An application was received requesting financial assistance for the 1995 Christmas Campaign. Over the last 16 years it has been the Christmas Bureau's tradition to help low-income families with food gift certificates and new toys for children. The application advises that in 1994, the Burnaby Christmas Bureau distributed over \$76,230 in food gift certificates; 3,981 people in Burnaby were able to sit down to a Christmas meal; and 7,000 new toys were distributed to families with children.

Request: Unspecified
Council Previously Awarded (CPA) 1994 - \$1,000 (food vouchers)

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$1,000 be awarded to the Burnaby Christmas Bureau for the 1995 Christmas Campaign.

#57/95 Edmonds Youth Resource Centre

#### RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT a grant in the amount of \$136.00 (\$2.25 per gift bag for 60 youths) be awarded to the Edmonds Youth Resource Centre.

: COPY - CITY MANAGER

- DIRECTOR FINANCE

#### REPORT 1995 DECEMBER 04

## **REPORT**

An application was received requesting financial assistance for a Christmas food and gift bag for the youth who frequent the Edmonds Youth Resource Centre. The application advises that gift bags comprising of oranges, cookies, candy and certificates to Subway and A&B Sound will be distributed to the Youth. Financial assistance that could be provided will be greatly appreciated by the Centre and the Youth.

Request:

Unspecified

CPA:

Nil

The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of \$135.00 (60 gift bags at \$2.25 per bag) be awarded to the Edmonds Youth Resource Centre.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor L. Rankin, CHAIR

Councillor D. Corrigan, Member

Councillor C. Redman Member